
 
 
 
 

11 July 2023 
 

 
Interested Person 20032845 
Wisbech Medworth Proposed Incinerator – EN010110 
 
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN  

 
I am writing to register my total opposition to the above proposed incinerator for the following 
reasons: - 

 
1. The area proposed for the incinerator is only accessed by single carriageway roads, one of 

which is the A47.  This being the area’s main road, it currently struggles to handle the 
volume of traffic it already carries and is often gridlocked purely through its inability to 
cope with the existing level of traffic.  Should there be a minor incident on this road, which 
is a fairly regular occurrence, the area comes to a complete standstill with hardly any viable 
alternative diversions. Given the tonnage this mega incinerator will require for continuous 
operation, we understand that it will need 300 lorry movements/day, 365 days a year to 
meet this operational level.  In my opinion, with this additional traffic volume, the area will 
come to a complete standstill.  

 
2. The aforementioned does not take into consideration the noise and pollution from this 

extra traffic.  The A47 already has heavy lorry movements, being one of the area’s main 
links to the east coast ports. Once the waste lorries arrive in Wisbech they will still have to 
access the actual site on local roads. The proposed incinerator site is located on an existing 
small industrial area with narrow, badly maintained access roads (one of which has had 
several sink holes and burst sewer pipes over the past few years). These local roads already 
have a large number of lorries delivering to the factories etc.  Coupled with the fact that 
there are three schools close by, the biggest being the Thomas Clarkson Academy which is 
only 750m, residential properties, an eye clinic, agricultural land and a tidal river.  All the 
aforementioned locations are totally contrary to the World Health Organisation’s Best 
Practice recommendations for the siting of incinerators. 

 
3. There is also the problem of the incinerated waste i.e. ashes and residual slag. The ashes 

will contain elements like heavy metals and dioxins and these toxic pollutants can leach 
into groundwater, rivers and soil which, as I understand, will have to go to landfill and will 
require further major waste management.  As you are no doubt well aware, The Fens is 
largely given over to agriculture and crops and soil will be affected by the emissions from 
this mega incinerator. 






